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Every moment is a fresh beginning. 
- T.S. Eliot 

 
Happy New Year! 

Hope everyone had a great sober holiday season.  
The staff at Central Office would like to thank the 
San Mateo County Fellowship for another 
wonderful year.  Blessings and good health to 
everyone in 2024! 
 
A special thank you to the Holiday Alkathon 
committee and all of those who volunteered to help 
make that happen. 
 
Central Office will be closed on Monday Jan. 15 
for MLK day.   
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SERVICE:  The New Year is a great time to 
contemplate a service commitment.  There are 
plenty of volunteer openings available.  Please 
see the minutes on p. 8, and the website at 
https://aa-san-mateo.org/service-opportunities 
for specific information on service 
opportunities and how you can help carry the 
message in the New Year. 
 
If you think you might be interested in taking 
on a specific commitment (secretary, literature, 
treasurer), Trusted Servants Workshops are 
being held in March and April (see p. 3). 
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Monthly Service Committee Meetings 
BRIDGING THE GAP   January 9, 7:00 p.m. on Zoom 

Meeting ID: 563 554 9920  Passcode: 54321  
 
TELESERVICE    January 14, 7:00pm on Zoom 

Meeting ID: 858 4259 6364 
 
DELEGATES TO CENTRAL OFFICE January 9, 7:30 pm on Zoom 

Meeting ID: 812 5236 9897,  To phone in: +1-669-900-6833  
 
PI/CPC     January 9, 6:15 pm on Zoom 

Meeting ID: 841 7877 3337 
 
GENERAL SERVICE    January 16, on Zoom, 7:00 orientation/concept study,  7:30 pm business meeting 

Meeting ID: 857 0421 3338,  Passcode: 0571. To phone in: +1-669-900-6833 
 
H&I (Hospitals & Institutions)  January 23, 7:15 orientation; 8 p.m. business meeting  

St. Andrews Lutheran  Church, 1501 S. El Camino Real, San Mateo 
 
PENYPAA (Peninsula Young People in AA)  January 14 and January 28 at 5: 30 p.m., 225 Tilton, San Mateo 
 

UPCOMING EVENTS 
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What does our Central Office do? 
The San Mateo County Fellowship’s Central Office belongs to the A.A. 
groups of San Mateo County. We help carry A.A.’s message in the 
following ways (and more): 
 
 Maintain a 24/7 telephone line which responds to inquiries from 

still-suffering alcoholics seeking help, A.A. members in need of 
information, and from members of the professional community 
and the general public. After office hours, this line is staffed by 
Teleservice volunteers. 

 

 Maintain a Twelfth Step volunteer list. 
 

 Maintain and publish group meeting schedules, in print, on our 
website, and in the Meeting Guide App. 

 

 We stock a large selection books and pamphlets for sale (many are 
available in Spanish). 

 

 We offer sobriety chips for sale, for both individuals and groups. 
 

 We work closely with local A.A. service committees: Bridging the 
Gap, Hospitals and Institutions, Public Information/Cooperation 
with the Professional Community, as well as with San Mateo 
County General Service District 5 and the Northern California 
Council of Alcoholics Anonymous 

 

 We support and participate in many local A.A. events such as Unity 
Day and the holiday Alkathons. 

 

 We maintain our web site, aa-san-mateo.org, with up- 
 to-date meeting listings, a schedule of A.A. events, the High 

Sobriety newsletter, and links to other A.A. web sites, 
 

 We maintain a library of A.A. speaker CDs which are available for 
rent for a nominal fee. 

 

 We publish the newsletter, High Sobriety, sent at no charge to all 
registered San Mateo County A.A. groups and available by 
subscription to all A.A. members. Faithful Fivers receive a free copy 
as well. 

 
Who pays for our Central Office? We, the members of A.A., do. Our 
Seventh Tradition states that we are self-supporting through our own 
contributions.  Central Office also receives donations from individual 
alcoholics (such as through our Faithful Fivers program).  Other sources 
include our annual anniversary party and income from the sale of A.A. 
literature.   

 

 

HAPPY BIRTHDAY 

 
 

Ringit    3yrs    SM 
Donna S   10yrs    SM 
Bob D    40yrs    RWC 

 
If you’d like to have your birthday listed in High 

Sobriety (some members contribute an amount for 
each year of sobriety), please send your donation, 

with your name and city, number of years of sobriety, 
sobriety date, and phone number (optional) to  

Central Office. 

HUMOR 
Car Trouble 

 
An alert policeman catches a drunk getting into 
his parked car one night. 
 
“Sir, please step out of the car,” the cop tells him. 
 
“No, I am too drunk,” he replies, “You get in.” 
 

- Michael M. - Oshkosh 

A.A. Grapevine content copyright ©  A.A. Grapevine, Inc. 
Box 4-5-9 content copyright © A.A. World Services, Inc. 
Daily Reflections copyright © A.A. World Services, Inc. 

Reprinted by Permission 
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CALL FOR CONTRIBUTIONS 
HIGH SOBRIETY IS REQUESTING CONTRIBUTIONS FROM OUR LOCAL MEMBERS 

Looking for stories (approx. 200-300 words) on topics suggested below: 
Your Experience, Strength &  Hope in Recovery; One of the Twelve Steps, Traditions or Concepts; How 
sponsorship contributes to your recovery; Your first A.A. meeting; Your experience at an AA sponsored 

event; Service commitments, home group, sober holidays, favorite line in Big Book or any other  
recovery-related writing. 

Send your Contribution (via .pdf or Word) to:  aasanmateo@gmail.com 

  

 

mailto:aasanmateo@gmail.com
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SERVICE 

 
A Job Well Done 

When I first started coming to AA I was peppered with 
all sorts of suggestions. One that really stuck out was to 
do a “90 in 90.” But being an alcoholic, I needed to 
overdo the hell out of that, so I sometimes attended 
three to five meetings a day. 

At every meeting I went to, people spoke about the 
importance of service work. One day I was at my third 
meeting. It was called the “Noon Oldtimers” meeting 
and the topic was about service work being a vital part 
of recovery. The chairperson talked about how that 
group had not had a GSR for nine months.  At the end of 
the meeting I approached the chairperson and said, “I 
don’t know what a GSR is but I’ll do it.” He asked me 
what my sobriety date was. “What’s that?” I replied. 
“Well, how long has it been since your last drink?” he 
asked. “I don’t know exactly,” I answered. “Something 
like 10 days.” He then asked me, “How serious are you 
about this program?” My response was one simple word 
with a tone of the utmost seriousness. “Deadly,” I said. 

The oldtimer looked up and said to the room, “Motion 
to make this guy our GSR. All those in favor?” Two old 
guys raised their hands and said, “Aye,” in unison. The 
chairperson congratulated me on becoming the GSR and 
told me the date and address for the next district 
meeting. 

When the day came to go to the district meeting, I was 
ready to give up on AA. The man who I had been calling 
every day hoping that he would sponsor me had 
stopped taking my calls. I hadn’t heard back from him in 
three whole days. In this case the hand of AA was not 
there, and for that I was resentful. I was so angry I 
headed for the nearest liquor store. On my way I found 
myself driving past some stupid church with a sign 
board that had some corny message on it. But a street 
number on that sign for some reason jumped out at me. 

 I immediately pulled over and searched through my 
things looking for clues as to why that number meant 
something to me. Then I found it. In my calendar I saw 
that in about five minutes at that very church I was 
scheduled to attend my first district meeting as a new 
GSR. Immediately I abandoned the liquor store idea 
and went inside the church. 

After the meeting, one of the women asked me how I 
was doing. “Funny you should ask,” I replied, “I was 
on my way to the liquor store before I stopped here for 
this meeting.” “Why did you stop?” she asked. 
“Because I want nothing more than to stop drinking,” I 
replied. “But it seems like nobody will help me.” 

“Well, take out your AA coin,” she said. “I want to 
show you something.” I did as she asked. “See that 
triangle?” she said, pointing at the coin. “Recovery is 
the Twelve Steps. Unity is going to meetings and 
making friends. Service is what you just did as the 
GSR. Now, let’s look at unity, service and recovery as 
three legs to a stool.” “But I’m missing a sobriety leg,” I 
said. “Nobody will help me with the Steps.” “Yes, but 
think for just a second about how long you can stand 
on one leg.” she said. “Not very long,” I answered. 
“How about two legs? How long can you stand on two 
legs?” she asked. “All day,” I replied. “That’s perfect,” 
she said. “Because this is a 24-hour program. Just for 
today you don’t have to drink. If you stick with the 
unity and service long enough, you will find your 
sponsor.” 

So I kept being the GSR. I also stepped up for district 
corrections chair, said yes to every service commitment 
that was asked of me. Those district chairs took me 
through the Twelve Concepts and Twelve Traditions. 
Eventually, I found my sponsor, who took me through 
the Twelve Steps and the Big Book line by line and 
explained to me what everything meant. 
Last Sunday I celebrated my fifth year of sobriety. I will 
forever be grateful for those oldtimers and nice women 
who saved my life. I stayed sober by being honest and 
thorough in the face of fear and uncertainty. And what 
do you know? I actually got sober going to AA 
business meetings! 

BY: MATT L. | DENVER, COLORADO 
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MESSAGE FROM GENERAL SERVICE 
  
Greetings District 05 of California Northern Coastal Area 06 of AA, aka San Mateo County. First up HAPPY NEW YEAR. I pray that 
WE all enjoy a safe, sane and prosperous 2024. 
 
In our district’s General Service efforts, the new year means time to get busy preparing for Agenda Topics that will be released 
in February. Agenda Topics are an opportunity for the members to express their opinions on matters pertaining to how AA 
operates. Through this process we transform personal, group, district and area opinions into a fellowship conscious. As such, 
Agenda Topics are the vehicle that our AA groups use to drive the fellowship of Alcoholics Anonymous. Agenda topics are a 
request that our General Service Conference take some sort of action. Agenda topics can be initiated by anyone in AA by 
completing a request form that asks the applicant to address some questions regarding the request. It is suggested that the 
applicant attempt to get group, district and if possible, area support for potential agenda items. 
 
Agenda Topics cover a wide range. They can involve planning, such as a request for topics for future workshops. An Agenda 
Topic can be a request to review existing service material, such as a review of the Public Information Workbook, or a review of 
existing literature, such as a request to revise the pamphlet “Do You Think Differently”. Agenda Topics can also be a request to 
generate new literature, such as the request to generate a “Plain Language” Big Book that was passed several years ago. 
 
How does one make their opinion heard on a Topic? General Service Representatives will be collecting group conscious on 
selected Topics in late February and through March. Don’t have a GSR? Your opinion can still be heard by attending the Pre-
Conference Assembly April 6 and 7 in Petaluma. Anyone can go to the microphone and express their opinions. The Agenda 
Topics will be released in February, stay tuned. 
 
I did want to bring to everyone’s attention that there will be an Informational Session regarding the drafting of a Common 
Language Big Book that will be hosted by pour area delegate Eric. It is an online only event, zoom id: 842 6106 1894 pass 
code:1935. A competed draft of the Common language BB will be reviewed at the 2024 General Service Conference in late 
April. A portion of the draft was reviewed by Area Delegates in 2023 and the responsive was a favorable one. The draft 
Common Language BB will not be published without approval of the General Service Conference. 
 
Lastly there has been a request by our General Service Board (aka Trustee’s) regarding how we should consider our founder’s 
writings. There is a letter and a suggested list of questions seeking a response that was sent out, contact your GSR or myself for 
a copy. There is a voice within AA that seeks to modify our founder’s writings to upgrade historical references to more current 
ones and to revise some of the language whose meaning has changed over time. This voice seeking change, in my observation, 
is a small but growing voice in the fellowship at the moment. As a result of this growing voice the Trustee’s are requesting 
input on how the fellowship would implement any changes should that voice become the majority. It is a bit of future tripping 
in that the Trustee’s are asking for input about a “what if” situation. What if the majority suddenly decides they want to change 
the literature?? Is there acceptance or is there “I’m taking my toys and going home”?? Is there a plan or is there chaos? In my 
discussions with members about this I encourage all to engage in the process. For those in favor I suggest engaging to ensure 
the process is not too tedious, for those against it’s the opposite, I encourage them to consider how to make the process as 
difficult as possible. For example, there is a process to change our Traditions, It requires written approval from two thirds of all 
groups worldwide. Not impossible but about as close as you can get. In any event one thing is clear, WE must talk about this, 
it’s an elephant that needs released. 
 
Warmest Regards, 
Brent MacQ 
District 05 District Committee Member Chair 
CNCA06 Panel 73 
recoveringbrent@yahoo.com  

  

 

mailto:recoveringbrent@yahoo.com
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Central Office Delegates Meeting Minutes –  Tuesday, December 12, 2023 
Opened Delegates Meeting – 7:30 pm & closed at 8:06 pm. 
12 Traditions: John B. Responsibility Statement: Mary K.; A.A. Birthdays: Charlie B., 5 years; Rich F., 15 years; Don C., 36 years. 
Minutes- Approved. Financial Report- Approved. 

Service Committee Reports: 
BTG- Bridging the Gap- Charles B.  
The Bridging the Gap monthly (BTG) meeting occurs the 2nd Tuesday of the month 7:00-7:30 pm, in an online format. Zoom - 
Meeting ID: 563 554 9920; Passcode: 54321. This month’s meeting was November 12th. 

• Our program provides phone reach-out to pending releases who request it from detox/treatment centers/facilities in 
San Mateo Co. and those attending facilities outside the county who live here. We assign BTG volunteers to introduce 
and guide them to online and in-person meetings. 

• There were 3 blue cards filled out by pending releases for contact, in the last month. 
• More volunteers are needed as blue card contacts- women are connected with women, and men with men. 
• Contact Charles Bolton, (415) 722-7253, dist5btg@gmail.com - if you would like to be of service. 

 
General Service- Becky N.  

• Monthly Meeting: 3rd Tuesday of the month, 7:00 pm Orientation/ Concepts Study; 7:30 pm for the Business meeting. 
Meeting ID: 857 0421 3338 Passcode: 0571 

• At the last business meeting, a group inventory was held which was very informative. The Archives liaison position is 
currently in need of a new volunteer. Andrew C. is filling the position until he can be replaced. 

• If you are interested in being of service, come to the next business meeting.. 
 
H & I – Brent M. 

• The H & I (Hospitals and Institutions) business meeting is held on the 4th Tuesday of the month. Orientation at 7:15 pm 
and Business Meeting at 8:00 pm. 

• Volunteers are currently needed for two ‘wet’ facilities: The Navigation Center, RWC; and Safe Harbor Shelter, SSF. 
Contact Dylan H. for information - dylanhosking@gmail.com 

• Reminder- please contribute if you can to the Pink Can during 7th Tradition – H&I is in need of funds for purchasing 
books and literature for meetings. The NORCAL monthly budget is approximately $45,000 and they are currently 
$85,000 in the red for 2023. 

 
NCCAA – Becky N. 

• The 75th Annual Conference in San Jose will be held March 15 – 17, 2024. For more information, for the flyer, and to 
pre-register, go to the website. https://norcalaa.org/ 
 

PENYPAA – Jonathan L. 
We represent the Peninsula's young people of Alcoholics Anonymous. Our goal is to spread the word of young people in AA, 
with the hope of helping younger, and young at heart alcoholics get into recovery. 

• Our committee meets on the 2nd and 4th Sunday at 5:30 pm, location is at 225 Tilton Ave, SM. 
• We also have a website listing details of our committee meetings and other YPAA events, visit 

http://www.penypaa.org. 
• WACYPAA (Western Area Conference) is having a conference at the Oakland Marriott on December 28th, 2023, to 

January 1st. Please visit wacypaa25.com to register or for more information about the conference. 
 
PI-CPC- Susan C. 

• Business meeting: 2nd Tuesday of the month. Zoom Meeting ID: 841 7877 3337 or 
https://us02web.zoom.us/j/84178773337  This month’s meeting was December 12, 2023. 

• Our public library project is moving along.  We had previously proposed to donate three AA books to every San Mateo 
County library that accepts our donation. All books will be donated (where accepted) in English and in Spanish: AA big 
book, AA 12 and 12, and AA Living Sober. 

https://norcalaa.org/


High Sobriety 9 January 2024 
 

 

o Tonight’s meeting discussion points included: not everyone is in favor of including the Living Sober book; an 
estimate of $1,350 would probably be the amount asked from District 5 for funding; also, creating a specific list 
of how many books, and which libraries will be included. We will make a motion to District 5 for funding, once 
statistics are confirmed. 

o  Discussion about the policy of the City of SF, which is funding “free recovery books” made available at public 
libraries. The list includes AA BB, NA BB, Buddhist recovery books, the idea of ‘harm reduction’, and more. PI-
CPC’s interest is only AA literature. As a result of the article, the Pacifica library has contacted the committee 
about AA books. 

• Volunteers are needed to assist with removing staples from old Grapevine issues and replacing them with other 
binding. This can be done at home. The re-assembled books would be of enormous help to H&I volunteers and provide 
Grapevines. The current stapled issues are banned at H&I locations, as they can be turned into weapons. Interested 
volunteers should contact Brent M. directly at recoveringbrent@yahoo.com 

 
Alkathon – Brent M. 

• The Thanksgiving Alkathon went well. The Belmont Alkathons are taking place in person at “5th & O’Neill” - 1300 5th 
Avenue, Belmont, 94002, for Christmas and New Year. 

• Volunteers continue to be needed for a variety of tasks at all the meetings, please go to the Alkathon website for 
information on how to volunteer- https://alkathonsmc.org/ 

• You are encouraged to bring prepared food to the Alkathon. 
 
Advisory Committee – Rich F. 
The Advisory Committee will meet early next year, 2024.   
 
Teleservice – Michelle C. 

• Openings are currently available for front line volunteers: The 1st Sunday of the month, 8:30 – 12:30; 2nd Sunday, 4:30 
– 8:30, and more. 

• The Teleservice answering service is being updated with a new App. 
• The committee needs support; if you can be of service please contact Michelle C., at (650) 303-1208. 

 
Trusted Servants Workshops  - Bob M. 

• There will be a Trusted Servants Workshop on March 23 and in the first two weeks of April. 
• Locations: San Carlos Peninsula Fellowship (Eaton); West Bay Alano Club; and Half Moon Bay- times are being 

confirmed. 
 
Central Office Report - Don C. 
Statistics for November 2023:     

• 1 – 12 Step Call; 41 - Office Visits; 109 - Phone Information Calls 
Other information to share: 

• The elections will be held next month for the Chair of the Delegates Committee, Vice Chair of the Committee, 
Secretary, 2 Advisory Committee Members, and this year we elect a Treasurer. We will send the requirements and 
descriptions to all Delegates and post them on the website. 

• If you’re interested in the Treasurer position, please contact Don at Central Office by email aasanmateo@gmail.com or 
call him at 650.577.1310. There is a hiring type of process we go through so you will need a resume. 

• On the SM website, we now have the links to all the service entities for making a contribution to them. H&I is the only 
one I don’t have. We just received District 5’s link. 

No Old Business. No New Business. 
Next Meeting: Tuesday, January 9, 2024, 7:30 pm. 
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FINANCIAL REPORT 

DECEMBER 2023 
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SAN MATEO COUNTY DECEMBER 2023 GROUP CONTRIBUTIONS 
 

 
 
 



  

Would you like to receive your own Newsletter every month? 

Mail Subscriptions to: 

Central Office 

2215 S. El Camino Real, Suite 204 

San Mateo, CA 94403-1898 

Individual Subscriptions $6.00/year or 2 years for $10 

Enclosed find:  New _____________ Renewal _____________ Gift _____________ 

Name: _______________________________________________________________________ 

Mailing Address: ______________________________________________________________ 

City: ___________________________________ State: _________ Zip code: ______________ 


